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DRAFT 2/6/08
FINAL – 2/14/08
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

January 24, 2008
	Introduction   
Roll Call 
	1.  The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:08 p.m. with President Maria E. Saénz presiding.  This meeting was held in the Vado Elementary School Cafeteria at 330 Holguin Road in Vado, New Mexico. Board Members present were Mr. Daniel Castillo, Mr. Craig Ford, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by two Vado Elementary Cheerleaders.    

	Supt.'s Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report 
           Interim Deputy Supt. Yturralde reported that Supt. Nava regretted not being able to attend.  Supt. Nava remained in Santa Fe to be present for the Schools on the Rise presentation, where Desert View Elementary was recognized for having met AYP two years consecutively.  Desert View was one of ten schools recognized.   
           Interim Deputy Supt. Yturralde announced that Senator Nava was recognized by the New Mexico All State Academic Team through the New Mexico Association of Community Colleges and the NM Independent Community Colleges for her outstanding support of Education.  
           Interim Deputy Supt. Yturralde attended the state audit exit meeting at Riverside Elementary.   
           Interim Deputy Supt. Yturralde thanked the board members and the Gadsden Administrative Complex employees for their assistance in his exciting temporary position.  

           Interim Deputy Supt. Yturralde introduced Herb Torres and Bill Conner from the Dona Ana Legislative Coalition.  Mr. Torres extended an invitation to Gadsden I.S.D. to join DALC to promote significant legislative initiatives.   

	Board President’s Report
Board Member’s Reports
	B. President Saénz thanked Vado Principal Lucia Servin for hosting the board meeting and the teachers for their hard work in and out of the        classroom.  She especially thanked the cheerleaders, the choir and the            ballet folklorico.  Ms. Saenz also thanked the teachers and staff at Vado Elementary for the wonderful basket sent to her during her time of loss.
        Ms. Saenz attended the Premier Winter Festival and enjoyed it thoroughly.  Dr. Daniel Hutchins from UTEP directed the choirs.  165 high school students, 70 middle school students and 35 elementary school honor choir students.  The student met the high standards set be the choir teachers.  
        Ms. Saénz and board members attended the NMSBA Institute in Santa Fe, the workshops and presenters were very informative.  

        Ms. Saénz visited Alma Del Valle at its new location-the La Mesa Pre-K.  

        Ms. Saénz attended an Anthony community meeting where Commissioner Caviness is working on establishing a curfew for the community.  
  C.  Board Members: 
    Mrs. Huerta thanked Vado Elementary principal for hosting, the students for their performances and the teachers for all of their hard work.  She stated that these are the board meetings she enjoys most because they are made so that the parents can attend.  
        Mrs. Huerta attended the NMSBA Institute in Santa Fe, the workshops. she particularly enjoyed the workshop on How a Teacher Teaches Math in High School.
        Mr. Castillo thanked all of the Vado community for their hospitality.  Mr. Castillo enjoyed the performances particularly the ballet folklorico. 

        Mr. Ford paid kudos to all the performers, the principal and all of the staff.  Mr. Ford said this was a good reason why music and the arts should always be part of our education.  
       Mr. Ford also attended the NMSBA Institute where the trainings and workshops were very good. 

        Mrs. Viramontes expressed her thanks to all at Vado Elementary.  She enjoys the board meetings held at the schools because of the students and the parent attendance.  One of the programs Mrs. Viramontes especially likes is the radio show K-Vado where the students do news every morning.  Mrs. Viramontes attended the Premier Christmas Choir performances.  She enjoyed all the performance seeing all the students sing together at the end was amazing.  Mrs. Viramontes asked for nominations for anyone that is outstanding in leadership for the board to submit their name to the NMSBA.    Mrs. Viramontes attended at GMS the DPT meeting to see what can be done to keep the students in school.  
 Mrs. Viramontes reminded everyone that Vado Elementary would be hosting the Spanish Spelling Be on Friday, January 25th.       

	Student Rep
	D.  Diana Solis was absent.  

	Personnel Report
	      E.  The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information with no action required.  

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to accept the agenda as presented.  Interim Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.        

	Consent                  Agenda
	5.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Interim Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Open Forum         
	6.  Open Forum – Charles Gonnell thanked the Board for having an open forum during the Board Meetings.

	Desert Trail
Elementary School Uniform Request
	7.  Action Items:

     A.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the request for uniformly dressed for Desert Trail Elementary for the 08-09 school year.  Interim Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Pediculosis Policy 
	     B.  Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the Pediculosis Policy as presented.   Mrs. Creegan will send to all school nurses Pediculosis Infestation Procedures.  Interim Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Construction Project Updates
	8.  Discussion Items:

 A.  Mr. Alley gave a construction projects update in the absence of Mr. David Boyd. 

	Uniform Dress Policy for Middle Schools
	      B.  The Board discussed the possibility of a uniformly dressed policy for  all middle schools.  This would help in focusing on education instead of what they are wearing.   

	No New Mexico Child Left Inside

	      C.  Mrs. Viramontes read the resolution of No New Mexican Child Left Inside which was passed by the NMSBA.  This resolution targets all New Mexican children to get an education of the great outdoors of the state of New Mexico.  

	Board Restructuring
	      D.  Reorganization of the Board usually occurs after every election year or when needed.  President Saenz polled all members of the Board.  Everyone was satisfied.  

	
	9.  Mrs. Viramontes motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 to discuss personnel actions and Real Property Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-8, NMSA 1978.  Interim Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:12 p.m.   

	Closed Session 

	10. Mrs. Viramontes a made a motion to reconvene in open session.  Interim Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:37 p.m.
    

	Adjourned
	     Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   Interim Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:38 p.m.                        
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